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Dear Members of the Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

I urge you to Vote No on the proposal to create an Election Advisory Committee.

This committee is unnecessary, and it risks undermining the integrity of our local election
process. Ventura County already has strong, transparent election systems in place. Creating
this committee could open the door to partisan agendas, disinformation, and public distrust in
our elections.

We don’t need another layer of bureaucracy. We need to protect the systems that already
work. Please don’t waste taxpayer resources on a solution in search of a problem. Vote No to
safeguard the independence and credibility of our elections.

Sincerely,
Patrissha Booker
Thousand Oaks 
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